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HOUSE BILL No. 5551
March 1, 1990, Introduced by Reps. Randall, Griffin and Middaugh 

and referred to the Committee on Conservation, Recreation and Environment.

A bill to repeal section 13 of Act No. 245 of the Public

Acts of 1929, entitled as amended

"An act to create a water resources commission to protect and 
conserve the water resources of the state, to have control over 
the pollution of any waters of the state and the Great Lakes, to 
have control over the alteration of the watercourses and the 
flood plains of all rivers and streams, with powers to make rules 
governing the same, and to prescribe the powers and duties of 
such commission; to require the registration of manufacturing 
products, production materials and waste products where certain 
wastes are discharged; to provide for surveillance fees upon dis­
charges to the waters of the state in order to provide for inves­
tigation, monitoring and surveillance necessary to prevent and 
abate water pollution; to require permits to regulate the dis­
charge or storage of any substance which may affect the quality 
of the waters of the state and to establish restrictions to 
assure compliance with applicable state standards and to autho­
rize the establishment of permit restrictions and programs to 
assure compliance with applicable federal law and regulations; to 
prohibit the pollution of any waters of the state and the Great 
Lakes; to prohibit the obstruction of the floodways of the rivers 
and streams of the state; to designate the commission as the 
state agency to cooperate and negotiate with other governments 
and agencies in matters concerning the water resources of the 
state; and to provide penalties for the violation of this act,"
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being section 323.13 of the Michigan Compiled Laws.
THE PEOPLE OF THE STATE OF MICHIGAN ENACT:

1 Section 1. Section 13 of Act No. 245 of the Public Acts of

2 1929, being section 323.13 of the Michigan Compiled Laws, is

3 repealed.
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